


From: peter fiala [mailto:toofarunderwater@yahoo.com]  

Sent: Friday, April 09, 2010 12:04 PM 
To: Cnare, Rebecca 

Cc: ALL ALDERS 
Subject: Edgewater Discussion on April 14th 

 
Rebecca, 

  
Please share this message with the Landmarks Commissioners: 
  
Months ago I wrote to voice my concerns about the Edgewater Hotel development. At that point the 
highest proposed height was 11 stories above Wisconsin Avenue level. Now that part is roughly 9 stories 

and is still outside the bounds of the acceptable height limit of the neighborhood. The building is simply 
too big. 

  

As a resident of 225 E. Lakelawn Place, which is roughly 4 blocks from the proposed sight, it troubles me 
that the Edgewater could endanger the house that I live in as well as the neighborhood in general. 

 
As Madison becomes more dense we are in danger of losing some fine historic houses. We should not 

forget to remember our past architecture and the history of our city, which is embodied in our buildings. I 

am in favor of increasing density but we should do this smartly and without compromising our historic 
buildings and public access to the lake. 

  
Aside from that, I just don't see how the Edgewater qualifies as a special case. Although it is a historic 

building that should be remodeled and refined, it is not close enough to the businesses of State Street for 
most people to walk to, nor Monona Terrace. From what I’ve read and according to the conversations 

I’ve had and the buzz around town, the hotel is not the most important concern in the city to deserve 

$14 million in TIF funds. I would say revamping the East Washington corridor and South Park Street is 
much more important.  

 
Furthermore, can Wisconsin Avenue and Langdon Street accommodate the cars, busses and delivery 

trucks associated with a larger hotel? So far that I’ve seen there is not enough parking or room for 

busses and delivery trucks to maneuver. I'm also afraid Madison's walkability would be overshadowed by 
a city filled with cars! 

  
In closing I would like the city government to be proactive in its historical preservation. Madison has an 

identity and it is lost when a historic building is lost. Going through with the Edgewater plan as it stands 
would endanger the city's identity. Please listen to the Landmarks Commission's recommendations. 

  

Thank you, 
Peter Fiala 

  
225 E Lakelawn Place 

Madison, WI 53703 

 

 


